
  
 

East Bay Regional Park District – City of Fremont  
Liaison Committee Meeting 

November 10, 2016 
6:00 p.m. 

 
AGENDA SUMMARY 

 
 
Dumbarton Quarry Park – Update 
Dumbarton Quarry and Associates (DQA) has begun construction of the sewer main that will connect 
the future park to the USD sewer system. This work will be ongoing for the next few months pending 
weather. The storm and water systems will follow after the completion of the sewer, both offsite and 
onsite. DQA is in receipt and is addressing the most recent comments from the City of Fremont and East 
Bay Regional Park District. It is anticipated to have the plans submitted to both for review by the end of 
November 2016. 
 
Mission Peak Regional Preserve - Update 
Environmental Impact Report 
The District’s Board of Directors certified the Environmental Impact Report, adopted the Mitigation, 
Monitoring, and Reporting Program, approved the “Option A” project, and appropriated Measure WW 
funds to complete project design and permitting at their regularly scheduled meeting on September 20, 
2016.  The District’s Board of Directors re-approved the Project and adopted Findings at their regularly 
scheduled meeting on October 04, 2016.  The Notice of Determination was filed on October 5, 2016 
initiating the 30-day statute of limitations wherein a lawsuit can be filed. 
 
Pilot Residential Parking Program 
Fremont City Council introduced an ordinance allowing for a neighborhood to submit an application for 
a permit parking program on December 15, 2015. The East Bay Regional Park District Board of Directors 
approved funding for the program on the same day.  The neighborhood surrounding the Mission Peak 
Stanford Avenue staging area brought forward an application and the City of Fremont validated that it 
complied with their ordinance.  May 17, 2016 the Fremont City Council adopted a resolution to create a 
pilot residential parking program in the neighborhood surrounding the Mission Peak Stanford Avenue 
staging area.  The pilot residential parking program allows for approximately 150 spaces on Vineyard 
Avenue and Antelope Drive to be excluded from the program, allowing for public parking at all times. 
These spaces combined with the parking available at the Stanford Avenue staging area allow for 
approximately 200 spaces available for public use.  October 1, 2016 the program was implemented, as a 
public information phase, with joint administration from the City of Fremont and the East Bay Regional 
Park District.  November 1, 2016 ticket enforcement will begin with both agencies.   
 
Vargas Plateau – Update 
Jim O’Connor, Assistant General Manager will provide an update on the current status of the closure of 
the park. 
 
Ardenwood Historic Farm– Update 
Anne Kassebaum, Chief of Interpretive and Recreation Services, will provide an update on changes in staff 
positions, recent and near future projects and special programs taking place at Ardenwood Historic 
Farm.   A brief overview of concession operations, projects, and monarch habitat management will 
conclude the presentation. 
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